[image: ]KIRKWOOD URBAN FORESTRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO  63122
January 26, 2021







PRESENT VIA ZOOM:  Mike Hankins, Chris Molitor, Tanner Craft,  Barbara Sandhagen, Carol Rush, Renee Werner, Ned Golterman, Georgia Ragland – Staff Liaison, Cory Meyer – Urban Forester.
ABSENT: None
GUESTS:  Frontenac Forestry
Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission convened on January 26, 2021 via Zoom for a virtual meeting due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
I. Call To Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by Carol Rush. 
II. Secretary Report:  Motion was made by Chris Molitor  and seconded by Barb Sandhagen to approve minutes as submitted. Minutes from the November 24th meeting of the Commission were approved unanimously.
III. [bookmark: _GoBack]Tree Removal Requests:  635 Scott.  Plans for redevelopment of this property call for removing an American elm tree that will have conflict with utility lines and is currently raising the sidewalk.  After a discussion, Mike Hankins made a motion to permit removal. Tanner Craft seconded the motion. All were in favor. Carol Rush asked Cory Meyer what his decision had been concerning the tulip poplar tree removal request for 334 W. Essex which the commission had left to his discretion. He reported that he had allowed its removal.
IV. Urban Forester Report: Hazardous trees are still being removed. The mild winters we have experienced the last three years have produced conditions that promote fungus problems for some of our mature trees including sycamores and oaks. Pruning resumed in December in areas 3 and 4. The electric department has not resumed their contractual tree work but are doing any emergency clearance work. Cory is working with MDC forester Mark Gruber on a TRIM grant application. Ideally, he would like to see a re-inventory of street trees, including a canopy coverage analysis, and an Urban Forestry Master Plan.
V. ACTIVITY REPORTS
a. Junior TreeKeepers Program:  Carol Rush noted that we had received notice of a six week class being taught by Forest ReLeaf which might provide good training for our own Junior TreeKeepers program if anyone wanted to attend. 
b. Education and Outreach:   Barbara Sandhagen had provided staff with information on proper mulching techniques which was used in an e-newsletter.
c. Award and Grant Submittals:
i. Tree city, USA. Recertification 2020 (Growth award if applicable) Due 12/31/20. Cory Meyer reported that our recertification had been submitted but we were not able due to COVID to meet the requirements for the Growth award or the Arbor Award of Excellence.
ii. MDC- Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence: Due 12/01/20. 
iii. KUFC Advocate Award – Due 3/31/2021. A nomination was discussed.
d. KUFC Annual Report: Due 1/30/2021.  The annual report was submitted to the commission. Mike Hankins made a motion to accept the report and Barb Sandhagen seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
e. Event Participation:  Cory Meyer asked that some planning for some sort of Arbor Day recognition begin. A resolution and tree planting are requirements for Tree City USA status. These were waived last year due to COVID-19 but no such decision has yet been made for 2021.
OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS:  Barb Sandhagen asked if the City used Reliable Tree as one of our contractors as they had been seen in her neighborhood. Cory confirmed that they are doing work for the City.

NEXT MEETING:  February 23, 2021 at 7:02 p.m. using Zoom.
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn 7:56 p.m.

Carol Rush, Chair_____________________________________________________

Date Approved ________________________________________________________
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